Alamo Area Crime Prevention Association
Minutes, General Membership Meeting on 15 March 2005
Ryan’s Steakhouse, New Braunfels, Texas
Start Time:  1205 hrs., 15 members present

Welcome

Welcome to new member, Ingram Philips.

President’s Report:  

     - No Report (not present).  1st VP filled in during his absence.
1st Vice President:
     - No Report.

2nd Vice President:
     - See Conference Information (not present)
Secretary:  
     - Motions were made to accept the minutes from the February meeting and passed.  
Treasurer:

     - Net Worth:  $4757.15.  Motion, second, passed.

     - Three bills were presented before the members to be paid (for the December, February, and March newsletter printing and mailing).  Each bill was explained and motions were made, second and passed by majority vote.

Civilian Report:

     - Westside COP Rally on 10 March 2005 recognized several SAFFE Officers.  Their CPA will be holding raffle to help the SAPD Bike Patrol.  More information will follow. 

Law Enforcement Report:

     - There is a bill before the Texas Legislature (SB 888) that will limit the times a Texas Peace Officer can carry his weapon.  Go online to www.texas.gov or contact your state representative for more information.
Military Report:

     - Visited Lackland AFB Security Police Squadron and watched training.
Old Business:
     - None
Conference Information/Update:  

     - Request that all committees email Kat updates for their respective areas.  Kat will be setting up a meeting for the committees during the late March or early April.  The agenda and training has been completed and backup instructors including our newest members and vendors, DigiKids (Brent and Jentry who were guest speakers last month).  FirstMark Credit Union has generously donated $100 and will also donate goodies for the conference.  Kat will also be meeting with Wal-Mart at the end of March for a possible donation.  Karen Tucker has done a great job with the PAL Committee.  Kat will be turning over some Howl at the Moon passes and will be getting them to Karen.  Kat would also like to thank Birdie and Sean for volunteering for extra duties.  We still need vendors, to date there are only two – Doorscope and DigiKids.  Kat has visited all the SAPD substations, except East and North to talk about the conference training.  If someone can go to these substations, contact Kat.  
New Business:

     - NNO planning meeting in Austin on March 18.  Contact Linda Furlow for location, date and time.

    - On 20 April there is a Senior Fest at Crossroads Mall

    - 24-27 April there is a Senior Conference on Aging

    - 19 August there is a TRIAD Senior Bash

    - Linda Furlow presented the (free) new home safety kit from Kwikset.  The free kit contains a see-through deadbolt lock, video, posters, and coupons/rebates.  Order yours from www.kwikset.com and look for the home safety kit. 

    - Scholarship applications for the Summer Conference are available.  Download one from the website ask a board member for one.

    - Nominations are being accepted for several crime prevention categories.  Contact Gilbert or Bob Sills for a copy of the form to nominate someone.

    - Volunteers are needed for the Public Safety Team, call 207-6087

    - April’s meeting will be held at the Acadiana Café on NW Loop 410.

Meeting Adjourned
Time adjourned:  1255 hours.

Door Prizes – Sean Habina won the free lunch for April.

